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PRESIDENTôS LETTER 
 
 

Well we finally made it to Fall! This has to be my favorite time of year to fish 

for many reasons. The water temps are dropping and the fish can be released 

with no harm. Top water fishing becomes great over the next few months and 

that brings some exciting action. Probably the main reason I like this time of 

year is the lakes are far less crowded. All the pleasure boaters and jet skis are off 

the water, also  football season and hunting season have started which helps 

lessen the boat traffic as well. So make sure you have some time to spend on the 

water over the next few months and enjoy some of the great action. If you do, 

post a report to help others learn what's working. 

 

I want to say what a great time everyone had at the fish fry this year. The 

weather was definitely suspect but the turnout was great. I really appreciate 

everyone's efforts to help make this a great event! So many people pitched in to 

help to make this a great event that I can't list them all for fear of missing 

someone. I just want to say thank you to everyone who was there. I look forward 

to next year being even better! Yes ,we will schedule it on a Saturday. 

 

Tight lines and see you on the water! 

 

Erik 

 

 

 
SEPTEMBER 2009 QUESTION OF THE MONTH 
  
The TSBA has been blessed to have great weather for the past 
three years for the annual Fish Fry, but this year the threat of rain 
did cause our attendance to drop. I did some research about 
weather history and trends on the Weather Channel website and 
found that the month of October is usually the driest month of the 
year. I also heard several comments about having the Fish Fry on 
Sunday vs. Saturday. I think the new website will give us a forum 
to have a poll to vote on September vs. October and Saturday vs. 
Sunday. From the comments I heard I donôt think we need to vote 
on the location. Almost everyone I heard said they were pleased 
with Grainger Co. Park.  We all owe a big thank you to Bob Leach 
for having the area in great shape for us. 
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The QUESTION OF THE MONTH (as it was last year) was to find 
out where the attendees live. I counted 62 members and guests on 
the sign-in sheets this year. Last year we had 93 members and 
guests sign-in but we probably had closer to 120 attendees. There 
were a few signees that did not list their residence so I may have 
guessed incorrectly. 
  
This year we had out of state members and guests attend from CA, 
GA, and OH.  I think there were some attendees from 
Kentucky, although they were not listed on the attendance sheet. 
  
Attendees listed the following residences: 
  
Knoxville                 16 (last year 13) 
New Tazewell         17 (last year 10) 
Sharps Chapel         3 (last year 10) 
Bean Station             3 

Speedwell                 5 

Tazewell                     1 (last year 5) 
Jefferson City            1 

Maynardville              2 

Maryville                    2 

Norris                        1 

Loudon                      1 

Morristown                1 

Greenville                  1 

Louisville                    1 

Talbott                        2 

Johnson City              1 

   
Lakeside CA            2 

Harrison   OH            1 

Cumming GA            1 

  
We missed you guys from KY, VA and NC. And last year we also 
had several attendees from Heiskell, Oak Ridge, Lafollette, 
Seymour and Andersonville.  Hope to see you next year. 
  

Jim Blazier 
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Minutes of the September Fish Fry Meeting 
 

 

The Tennessee Striped Bass Association, Inc. met on Sept. 20th at the Grainger County 

Park on Cherokee Lake at 2:00 pm for our annual Fish Fry. The rain stopped at about 

1:57 pm and didnôt restart until around 6:30 pm., plenty of time to eat everything in sight. 

There were about 85 people in attendance. We had people from California, Georgia, Ohio 

and Kentucky that I know of, if I missed a state Iôm sorry. 

 

There are many people involved in putting on the Fish Fry. It is, for us, a big event that 

we look forward to every year, and the planning starts in the spring. I hate to list everyone 

for fear of missing someone but I will try. 

 

The park was scheduled several months ago and cleaned before we got there by Bob 

Leach. The fish was a collection from many people but coordinated by Ezell Cox. The 

coordination of the fish and batter getting to the fryers and then onto the tables was done 

by Reba Cox. The drinks were brought by Jim Blazier who also did the sign-in sheet. All 

of the plates, forks, tablecloths, etc. were brought by Erik Engebretsen. The good selec-

tion of door prizes was provided by Bob Leach. The fish was fried by Sammy Robbinette 

and Dick Vornehm. The hush puppies were all Sammyôs show. The whole thing was run 

by Erik Engebretsen who kept everything on schedule to the minute ( itôs kind of like 

herding cats) 

 

In the cast net competition the winners of the Womenôs/Youth were: 

1st  Georgia Bryant 

2nd Alex Cheek 

3rd Dawson Rader 

 

And in the Menôs: 

1st  Allen Franklin 

2nd Sammy Robbinette 

3rd  Bud White 

 

Everyone who participated in the cast net throwing contest  (21 people) was entered in a 

drawing for a new net . The net was won by Doug Steffe. 

 

This year for the first time we had a drawing for two fishing trips, one with Allen Frank-

lin and one with Ezell Cox. There were 52 people who bought drawing tickets at $10.00 

each. The proceeds will go towards funding the Kidôs Day Tourney in the spring and the 

General Fund. 

The winners of the trips were: 

With Allen ï Mike Allen 

And with Ezell ï Bill Cate 

 

I hope everyone had as good a time as I did and if you missed it, we missed you. 

Dick Vornehm 

Secretary 



5 


